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Elrick Primary School : A Health Promoting School                          



	Newsletter : Session 2016/17                                   8 November 2016


	Dear Parents,

Although it is only 2 weeks since the October break, the term is already in full swing. Last week was very busy with flu immunisation, Tempest photographs, Book Fair and a visit from Google Expeditions. A big thank you to everyone who helped out on Thursday at the Book Fair – without your support we wouldn’t be able to run such events. We took in an incredible £2979.60 meaning the school receives £1727 in commission to buy books. 
Care Inspectorate

As part of the ongoing quality assurance process, we had a visit from the Care Inspectorate last term. We are delighted with the outcome, which was very positive. The report has been published on the Care Inspectorate website. 
Staffing

As you are aware Mrs McLelland is now on maternity leave. Mrs Rule will now be teaching Science 2 days a week (Thursday/Friday) and Mrs Skinner will now teach in P6R on a Monday to allow Mr Reid to have his day out of class. 
This term we are delighted to welcome students Mr Dougall (P4C), Miss Ward (P2/3) and Miss Webster (P1CR) to Elrick. We hope they will have a positive and productive practice with us. We also welcome back Miss Lyn (P5RB)
Fund Raising
Following discussion at the Pupil Council meeting it was agreed to support Children in Need again this year. As Road Safety week is 21-27 November we have decided to combine the two events on Friday 18 November. Children are asked to dress in spots or brightly coloured clothes and bring a donation. Money raised will be split between Children in Need and Brake (Road Safety Charity) 
Reading Challenge

As you are aware we are supporting the First Minister’s Reading Challenge. Children in P4-7 have been issued with passports. As reading is such an important life skill and we continually strive to promote enjoyment of reading, we would appreciate your support in encouraging children to read – any time any place and material of their choice. From time to time we will participate in fun activities which will help to motivate and engage children in reading. Congratulations go to Verity in P7RA who won a national Twitter competition – keep up the good work P7! 
Christmas
· This year Nursery/P6 will be putting on a Christmas performance on Monday 19/Tuesday 20 December (further information to follow) 
· The school choir, along with P2/3 will also be performing on Thursday 15 December
· Christmas lunch this year will be on Wednesday 14 December. This will again be a fundraising day – pay £1 to wear a Christmas jumper or dress down. Funds raised will go to the Parent Council fund which supports the school in so many ways. 
PE

We are once again fortunate enough to secure a short let at Westdyke Leisure Centre to supplement our indoor PE facilities. This term P2BC, P5RB and P5N will walk to Westdyke for a second PE slot. 
Adverse Weather
With winter just around the corner can I remind parents of the adverse weather arrangements. In the event of a school closure, information will be posted on Aberdeenshire’s School Closure Website http://www.aberdeenshire.gov.uk/closures  and on the school information line. We will also send a text. All information relating to school closures, including the school information number 08700544999 and PIN for Elrick 021670, can be found on the website. There is also a link there to Aberdeenshire’s website. Please do not call the school telephone number.
In Service

During the In Service Days on 14/15 November we have Outdoor Woodland Learning School in to lead a day whilst on the second day we will be working on Visible Learning and Moderation.
Parking

Parking in and around the school and in the school car park is still an issue for us. Following a meeting with our local councillor Iris Walker, the yellow lines outside the school have been repainted. Please be reminded that drivers should not stop on or park on any of the yellow lines as this is very dangerous for all our pupils. The school car park is strictly out of bounds for parents. In addition it has been brought to our attention again by local residents that parents continue to block residents’ driveways and in some instances park in residents’ driveways. This is completely unacceptable and inconsiderate. Also we have received a complaint about the fumes coming from cars which are sitting idling outside the school – please consider switching off your engine.  
Dates
Monday 14/Tuesday 15 November – In Service
Wednesday 16 November – Young Speaker (P7 Rotary Event)

Friday 18 November – Children in Need/Brake (dress in spots or brightly coloured clothes)
Wednesday 7  December – Parent Council meeting (6.30pm)

Wednesday 14 December – School Christmas Lunch (Christmas Jumper/Dress Down Day)

Thursday 15 December – Choir/ P2/3 class Performance (am/evening performances)
Monday 19/Tuesday 20 - P6/Nursery Nativity (am – Blue class/pm – Green class)
Wednesday 21 December – Last day of term

Thursday 5 January – First day of term 3

As a school we value the partnership we have with parents and therefore appreciate any feedback you can provide.  This is part of our self evaluation process which helps us to develop and improve.  Please feel free to complete Compliments, Comments and Complaints section below or e-mail your comments to the school e-mail.

Yours Sincerely

Louise Malcolm

Head Teacher

Comments

Compliments
Complaints
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